From:

Sent: 31 December 2018 11:09
To: ~WEB_Local Plan
Subject: stage 2 PS29 objection
Categories: Consulation response

Dear Sir or Madam

| am deeply concerned that, despite considerable objection from the local population and well
informed ecological and conservation organisations, that Stroud District Council has now included
site P29 (land off Ganzell Lane, Dursley) as part of the revised local plan.

| most strongly object to this land even being considered for development. Planning permission
has already been refused for this land and all the reasons clearly stated in previous documents for
refusal are still very valid.

As part of the 'Habitat Regulations Assessment' these precious meadows should never have been
included in the 'Emerging Strategy Paper'.

Even though the choice and use of fields has varied slightly and encroach into the AONB, | fail to
see why Bell Cornwall's weak and financially motivated promotion of the development of these
fields has even been considered.

This site PS29 includes uncultivated meadows, ancient hedgerows and natural springs. Being
close to the woodlands it provides wildlife corridors and a most diverse habitat for many fast
disappearing native species. To concrete over this valuable site would in my opinion be an act of
irresponsible vandalism.

| most strongly appeal to the council to act responsibly and remove this site from the proposed
local plan.

Yours sincerely,

Please will you acknowledge receipt of this document.



